Lake Washburn Association

Newysletter

Working to Protect our Beautiful Lake and its Environment for Future Generations

Spring 2007

Important Dates:

General Meeting: June 16, 2007
(Next Board Meeting: June 16, 2007
Road Clean-up: June 8, 2007

(Boat Monitoring: Opening Fishing,
Memorial Day, 4th of July
General Meeting: August 11, 2007
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Why We Need Volunteers by 7ed gofinson, resident

According to Webster and a little poetic license: Volunteers are those who enter
into or offer themselves for a service of their own free will. Most activities of the Lake
Washburn Association (LWA) require a heavy dose of volunteers. Whether it’s County
Road 48 clean-up, boat monitoring, water quality testing, or water patrol, volunteers are
needed to accomplish our objectives in these areas. There are other areas that require
your assistance t0o. Please contact one of the LWA officers or directors to find out
other areas requiring volunteers.

Since LWA is a non-profit corporation, we don’t pay to have services performed.
We count on our members to fulfill those duties by volunteering to serve. LWA wants
to study, develop and encourage practices which will protect and maintain the beauty
and ecology of our lake. Remember, practices zealously pursued soon pass into habits.

I know many of you have volunteered willingly year after year. The LWA owes
you a heart-felt thanks for these past efforts. And many of you will continue to
volunteer for future activities in support of our mission. But we shouldn’t have to count
on the same volunteers time after time. We can always use more volunteers to protect
the quality of Lake Washburn and its natural resources. And with more volunteers,
perhaps we can investigate additional activities to maintain and improve our lake
quality.

Volunteering normally takes a few hours of your time. While there are legitimate
excuses, please consider what key role you would be playing by volunteering - not
much time out of your schedule but extremely worthwhile to pursue. During our June
membership meeting, look for sign-up sheets for specific activities, put a note on your
membership form, or contact one of the board members for the areas you would like to
offer your services. Be a good Lake Washbum steward — volunteer!

New Editor / New Look,

Bonnie Lee Johnson has agreed to be the new editor of the LWA
Newsletter. She and her husband Chuck have lived on Fehrs Dr. NE since the
fall of '02. However, they spent about 22 years coming up for vacations prior
to moving up here. Bonnie Lee was editor of the Toastmasters International
District 6 Newsletter for three years [1997-2000]. During two of those years
the newsletter placed in the Top Ten out of 70 Districts worldwide. While she
enjoyed that opportunity, she didn't consider it a "job cast in stone" and moved
on to other challenges, like building and moving up to Lake Washburn. She's
looking for reporters!




Treasurer's Report
The Lake Washburn

Association’s income from

January through December 2006

was $6,173.20: consisting of
$3,585 from membership dues;
$1.210 member contributions;

$970 business donations; $408.20

interest income.
Expenditures in 2006

consisted of $4,953.09 in routine

expenditures and a one-time
expenditure of $2,700 for the

DNR Shoreland Project. Routine
expenditures consisted of the

The LWA financial audit was
completed in September 2006. 1

following: insurance $1,848;

donations and memberships

supplies and support $55.24;
postage $42.26. The 2006
expenditures for the DNR
Shoreland Project were fully
funded by the grant ($2,700)
received in December 2005.

Memberships for 2006 totaled

224

Outing Volunteer
Library

Carol Pierce retired from
Hennepin County Library in
May '06 after 16 years of
experience and volunteered to
organize and administrate a
crew of 20 volunteers and
approve all books donated.
We currently have 6,000
volumes such as adult fiction
and non-fiction, paperbacks
and hard covers, teen,
children’s, and pre-school
books, audio tapes, DVD’s,
videos (both children’s and
adult’s) large print, current
magazines, and more. There
are no cards, no loan periods,
no fines.

We have an exciting new

volunteer library in Outing. It
is located on Woods Bay
Drive off hwy 6 between the
town hall and canister station
in the old fire hall (tin siding).
We are currently open Mon.
12-2, Wed. 4-6, and Sat. 9-12.
We are expanding into
additional space over the
winter. All books are
donated.

All the workers are
volunteers. If you have books
in good condition, please
donate them. We take
paperbacks, non-fiction,
novels, and children’s books.
We would like to be open
additional hours if more
people would be willing to
donate 6-10 hrs. per month.
Contact Carol at
218-792-5438.

Have you paid your 2006 Dues? Send check and membership form

to LWA, PO Box 26, Outing, MN.

Remember, it's tax deductible!!!

$1,200; newsletters $1,047.59;
water quality testing $760; office

want to join the rest of the
Board members in thanking
Grace Schuller for her work on
the audit. :

Also, | would like to thank
all of the members and business
sponsors who contributed to
LWA in 2006. Thank you for
your continued support.

Jane Gaskill
LWA Treasurer

Youth ATV Rider

Training

The Outing “Over the Hill Gang™
ATV club will again this year conduct
ATV training for youth. All youth under
the age of 16 must have state approved
ATV training and certification in order
to legally operate an ATV. Training can
begin at age 11, leading to certification
at age 12. Statistics have proven that
youth training is an effective means of
reducing ATV accidents as well as
teaching youth to become responsible
riders. As responsible adults and parents
it is our place to insure that all youth
riding ATV’s from our homes are
properly trained and certified. This is a
great opportunity to do just that.

Training dates this year are: June
9th, August 4th and Oct.20th, with all
sessions being held at 10:00 AM at the
Outing town hall. Call Ken LeVoir at
792-5176 for more details and
pre-registration.

Submitted by: Harold Cazier



2007 Boat Monitoring
Report

The 2007 Lake Washburn boat
monitoring began on 11 May — opening
fishing weekend. A total of 37 boats
were checked for Eurasian Milfoil and
other invasive species. All boaters
surveyed knew the purpose of our survey
and were very supportive and
cooperative. Of the boats monitored, 25
were from Lake Washburn and just out of
storage; 2 boats were new; and the rest
were from other lakes.

Many thanks to the following
volunteers: Richard Nellis, Gerald
Ballard, Ron and Pat Behning, Ron and
Jane Gaskill, Mark and Jackie Hegman.

We will be monitoring boats during
the Memorial Day weekend — 25-28 May
— and the 4th of July holiday weekend —
29 June through 1 July. Most campers in
the Clint Converse Campground bring
fishing boats that have been in other
Minnesota and Wisconsin lakes, some
that have been identified to contain
milfoil. It is important we continue our
boat monitoring program to reduce the
risk of milfoil in our lake.

We do need volunteers so please take
time at the June meeting to sign-up for a
two hour shift. It’s fun to do and
worthwhile to preserve the quality of our
lake.

Submitted by Ted Johnson, Pres.

Ow Iwpian Name rox
Poor Fisucrman...
"Vecoanian.”

Youth Boat and Water Safety Class

Minnesota law requires that all youth 12-17 years of age must

have a watercraft operator's permit (a youth operator's permit from

another state is acceptable) or have someone at least 21 on board

within reach of the controls in order to operate a watercraft that is

over 25 hp.

Again this year the Cass County Sheriff's Department will
conduct a Youth Boat and Water Safety Class for obtaining an
operator's permit. The class will be held at the town hall in Outing
on June 23, 07 at 9:00 AM. Classroom instruction will take place

in the moming followed by a written examination that the

participant must pass. Lunch will then be provided for the

participants. In the afternoon the participants will demonstrate

what they have learned by operating a boat with an engine over 25

hp under the supervision of a Sheriff's Deputy or a water patrol

volunteer. When the participant successfully completes the

examinations they will receive certification for a youth watercraft

operator's permit.

A signup sheet for the class will be located at the Roosevelt BP

store in Outing. If at all possible signup before the 23rd as this will

help in determining how many to plan on for lunch. The

participant should bring an approved life preserver with them to

the class. If you are supplying transportation for a participant you

should check with an instructor for an estimated class completion

Lake Washburn Association 2007 Board:
President: Ted Johnson 218-792-5958 / 952-926-3610
'Vice Pres. John Leuthard 218-792-5469
Secretary Jack Johnson 218-792-5432/612-920-9367
Treasurer Jane Gaskill 218-792-5855/
[Directors: Harold Cazier 218-792-5430
" Gary Gabel 218-792-5709
. Don Gehrman 218-792-5261/651-770-6782
; Bob Holman 218-792-5492 / 651-454-7016
" Rod McKinley 218-792-5228
" Mel Metz 218-792-5052 / 763-441-0661
" Richard Nelles 218-792-5892
" Jim Patterson 218-670-5307 / 612-827-7156
" Roger Richters 218-792-5211
Publisher Ted Johnson (see above)
Editor Bonnie Lee Johnson  218-792-5763




Deer Lake Association

Greetings Deer Lake Association members:

My name is Jeff Forester, and I am Executive
Director of Minnesota Seasonal Recreational Property
Owner's Association, and | am writing to you today
because I believe that Minnesota's current tax policy
unites all lakeshore owners, homesteaded or seasonal.

When MSRPO began, in 1993, our first goal was
to lower the tax rate on cabins, which at the time was
more than twice that on homesteaded property. In the
early years, MSRPO made presentations at a number
of Lake Association meetings, but got some resistance
as many of the members of these associations were
year round residents, and felt, rightly, that any gains
MSRPO would affect their tax bills. As MSRPO
lowered the tax rate on cabins, some of the tax burden
did shift to homestead property. That is no longer the
case. Cabin owners no longer have a tax rate problem.
We have a tax bill problem, a problem of ballooning
assessments, market pressure, and over-development,
and this problem applies to all lakeshore owners. All
lakeshore owner's Tax bills are rising. The same
market pressures that impact cabins also impact
homesteads.

Cabins get fewer state buy downs, no circuit
breaker protection, no refunds. We pay the raw tax, so
to speak, and so have more exposure to market
pressures than homesteads. We are feeling the nip of
the wringer first, but lakeshore homesteads are not far
behind us. Cabins are like the canary in the coalmine,
an indicator species for all lakeshore property owners.

Membership

Greetings fellow propertyowners. A new
season at our beautiful LLake Washburn is about to
start and it is time to send in your 2007 dues. There
is a form in this Newsletter for your convenience.

Your annual dues are the main source of LWA
income for the day-to-day operations.

LWA also supports local non-profit
organizations such as the Outing Chamber of
Commerce, Outing Quick Response, Crooked
Lake and Remer Fire Departments and Remer
Volunteer Ambulance Service.

Lakeshore property is increasing in value faster than
any other property type in the state. As Limited Market
Value phases out, the tax bills on homesteads and
cabins will both rise precipitously. Any gains we make

_in reinstating LMV will benefit ALL lakeshore property
owners. We are not currently pushing any bills that
would shift taxes to lake home owners.

Second, the passage of Blue Waters would benefit
ALL lakeshore property owners, even if they didn't own
the required 300 feet of undeveloped land required to
participate in the bill. Blue Waters would increase water
quality, and would slow development on lakes.

And finally, even cabin's removal from the onerous
state general tax would have no impact on homestead
property. The burden would shift to Commercial/
Industrial property or to apartments, but homesteads
would be held harmless. So, if you are thinking of
homesteading your cabin, or if you own a lakeside
home, realize that MSRPO is providing benefits to you.

Enclosed (in original mailing) is some material on
Limited Market Value, and a newsletter from 2005 to
give you a better understanding of our association. Or
please check our web site at www.msrpo.org for more

information.

Sincerely, This article was

Jeff Forester provided as an

Executive Director, meT;?maé!;);al article.
e or

MSRPO Coalition, Inc.

If you would like to make an additional
donation please indicate it on your 2007
membership form. Any amount no matter how
small is appreciated. Membership and additional
donations are TAX DEDUCTIBLE.

There is new leadership on the LWA Board
this year. We look forward to working with the
membership. Please talk to your lake friends and
neighbors and urge them to join the LWA.

100% membership is not a dream, but a reality.
Thank You.
Mel Metz Don Gehrman
Membership Co-Chairs



Ahlquist, Gary & Karen

Ahlquist, Keith Dutton, Howard & Barb Lakso, Wayne & Sue Schwengler, Dean & Carol
Alberg, Marilyn Edelbrock, Bob & Sandee Lambertsen, Dennis Schwinghammer, Ben & Pat
Anderson, Cynthia Edwards, Jim & Marge Larson, Dale & Lucille Seelye, Dick & Sandy
Anderson, Don & Connie Erdman, Sheldon Law, Maryanne Simonson, Lee & Patti
Anderson, Jerry & Karen Erickson, Walter & Nancy Lesperance, Peter & Betty Sims, Jerry & Margaret
Anderson, Marje Farni, Patty Leuthard, John & Joyce Skalbeck, Steve & Debora
Appel, Marty & Karen Fellerer, Bob & Barbra Lindahl, Jim & Arlene Smith, Craig & Michele
Arf, Kevin Filzen, Dee Lindblad, Ralph & Nancy Smith, Helen

Avery, Karen & Lyle Fisch, Tom & Mary Jo Loeffler, Steve & Sarah Smith, Kirk & Deann
Baker, Ron & Nancy Fortmeyer, George & Louise Lundberg, Bill & Pam Lindecker Smith, Roy & Marlene
Ballard, Cecil & Carole Fortmeyer, Phil & Caroline Lundeen, John & Janan Snesrud, David & Linda
Ballard, Gerald & Marie Funk, Greg Madigan, Jim & Judy Solstad, Jon

Ballard, Tom & Susan Gabel, Gary & Sue Maranda, Pat & Julie Stanchfield, Vic & Bert
Ballis, John & Marge Gaskill, Ronald & Jane Mark, Scott & Kelly Stepanek, Thomas & Rosemary
Barker, Jeffrey & Renee Gehrman, Don & Mary Martinsen, George & Jane Styrbicki, Tom & Dona
Barker, Jim & Jeanine Geyer, Bob & Mary Mayer, Dave & Jane Sullivan, Chris & Sue
Barron, Edward Gilbertson, Greg & Diana McKinley, Rod & Jane Sweazey, John & Connie
Barron, Ruth Goodin, James & Karen McQuillan, Joyce & Steve Tennison, Philip & Kathleen
Bear Paw Lodge, Gouze, Steve & Candace Metz, Mel Thielen, Ellen

Beard, Robert & Rita Gulbrandsen, Steve & Pat Michael, Bill & Theo Ann Thielen, James & Sue Henken
Behning, Ron & Pat Hagel, Jerry & Jackie Mol, Thomas & Connie Thomas, Jack & Gail

Bendt, Kyle & April Hannay, Edward & Barbara Morreim, Emie & Kathy Thomas, Matt & Judy
Benzel, Ken & Jennifer Hanson, John & Julie Moss, Dee Thompson, Frank & Mary Ann
Benzel, Sharon Harris, John & Kathy Moss, Kevin Trummel, Gary & Geri
Bierstedt, Bob & Judy Hartmann, Alex & Elizabeth Nagle, Robert & Shannon VonBrugger, George & Dolores
Blackmon, Rick & Michelle Havlik, Dave & Kristie Nelles, Richard Wahl, Al

Blaisdell, Kim & Mary Jo Healy, Tim & Kathy Nesset, Mark & Susette Wahl, Donald & Carol
Borgwardt, Fred & Arline Hed, Dennis & Joanne Newton, Mike & Sandy Wahl, Eric & Lynette
Braun, Larry Hegman, Mark & Jackie Nichols, Marvin & Janet Wahl, Tom & Barb
Brinkman, Tom & Marlies Heinen, John & Maryanne Nichols, Ron & Willa Waters, CLiff & Marilyn
Brodersen, Don & Barbara Herrick, William & Pat Nielsen, Steve & Lisa Westman, Doris

Bullis, Ruth Hetland, James & Barbara Oldre, Carolyn Wheeler, Jon

Callander, Harlow & Mary Hildreth, Marv & Sara Oleson, Dave & Pat Wheeler, Virginia

Campion, Jim & Perri Hildreth, Mike & Michelle Olsen, Monica Whiteley, Bill & Becca
Carlisle, Todd & Kellie Hirman, Rollie & Mary Olson, Ron & Mae Whiteley, Margaret
Carlson, Kenneth Holman, Bob & Mamie Omites, Donald & Dixie Whiteley, Terry & Diane
Carlson, Lillian Holman-Strafelda, Stephanie Opatz, Mark & Betsy Wilder, Mike & Sue
Carlson, Terry & Fran Hoogland, Tim & Glenda Page, Clayton & Marie Williams, Larry & Sharon
Carr, Corey & Victoria Horst, Richard & Barbara Patterson, Jim & Landi Wraalstad, Gregory & Wendy
Carr, Nancy Houston, John & Alvis Pederson, Steve & Carol Zerwas, Jim & Mary
Cartwright, Bill & Eileen Huss, Richard & Diana Perendy, Frank & Celjie

Cartwright, Paul & Donna Ingebrand, Thomas Peterson, Don & Jo % of Members
Cartwright, Paul & Elizabeth Johnson, Chuck & Bonnie Pfaff, Larry & Kathy .

Cartwright, Todd & Kami Johnson, David Pudwell, Bill & Cindy in each Lake Area
Cazier, Harold & Janice Johnson, Doug & Donna Radman, Dick & Dianne Birch Bav / Bear
Chapman, Bob & Laurene Johnson, Jack & Jean Rask, Jon & Elaine Paw / Hnv 48 429,
Chinquist, Fred Johnson, Jan Rayman, Scott & Janet )

Coleman, George (Bob) & Leone  Johnson, Lance & Pat Reding, Teresa & Barth Eastburn Road 44%
Consoer, Steve & Sherrie Johnson, Ted & Daniela Regal, Ron & Jean

Coughlin, Timothy & Nancy Johnston, Dave & Leann Reich, Ron & Nancy Fehrs Road/ )
Dahlager, Ken & Sonja Jubert, Richard & Helen Reier, Mike & Margaret Lois Lane 55%
Davis, Darwin & Laurie Judd, Janis & Dave Ress, Ronald & Mary ) &
Davis, Lawrence & Joy Kafka, Florence Reynolds, Ken & Tish lowa Camp 65%
Dawson, Keith & Donna Kasel, Doug & Mary Richters, Roger & Charyl Longwood Point  55%
Deans, Ken Kaske, Al & Sandy Rodi, Don & Marlys

DeVries, Steve & Hallie Kaske, Andrew & Kae Sass, Vern & Lucille Peninsula Road  37%
Doebler, Bob & Dorine Knox, Barry & Nancy Schlieff, Harry & Sandra i )
Downey, Art Kreutter, Jim & Jean Schloesser, Rod & Pat Plummer Point 67%
Downey, Bruce Kroehnert, Paul & Joan Schrantz, Tony & Michelle o
Downey, Mark & Marguerite  Laakso, Dan & Karen Schuller, Jack & Grace West Washburn  72%

2006 Members

The following 224 property owners (and immediate family members) were 2006 members of Lake Washburn
Association. Those members listed in bold were new members in 2006. We would like to welcome the new members
and thank all of you for your support. 2007 is off to a slow start. Please urge your neighbors to join!

DuBay, Donald & Diane

LaBounty, Charles

5

Schultz, Dan & Marsha




Fisheries Committee

This past December, John Harris, Ron
McKinley and Harold Cazier had another productive
meeting with the DNR fisheries people in Brainerd.
The following is a condensed list of the meeting
objectives, topics and some of the input and
comments received from the DNR.

It is the opinion of the above LWA members
that our on going work with the DNR is paying
dividends and that a good working relationship
exists between our association and the DNR. A
recent example of this came as a result of the electro
fishing that was done in Oct. 06. Results from the
walleye count were just slightly above the point that
would indicate no stocking in 2006. However,
excess fingerlings became available and Washburn
(as opposed to another lake) received 7504 of
fingerlings in 2006.

Objective of Meeting: L WA and the DNR
have been working together to improve the water
quality and the game fish population in Lake
Washburn. Testing has been conducted; stocking
has occurred in each of the last two years; and,
walleye spawning beds have been identified. Now it
is time to re-examine objectives of both the DNR
and the LWA to make sure they are aligned and that
next steps are identified along with a time line and
responsibility assignment.

General: Improved electro-fishing test results,
fact or fluke: When an improvement in walleye
testing results is of the magnitude we saw in 2006,
the test is considered to be fairly accurate. This is
the second best result since testing began in 1999. It
is anticipated that testing will occur again in 2007
and beyond.

Stocking of walleyes in near future:

There is natural reproduction occurring in
Washburn but it is at a fairly low level and it
appears to be sporadic. No identifiable factor

accounts for the sporadic nature. Regardless of test
results, the DNR will only stock a fish in two of
every three years. This is to help avoid depletion of
the food chain for the fish. Washburn was stocked in
2005 and 2006. Consequently, no walleye stocking
will occur in 2007. We will again be eligible for
consideration again in 2008. Electro fishing will be
done every year to sample the year of the young. To
date, the DNR has not found an economically
feasible method of “tagging” stocked fish so that
they can be identified in later tests.
+  Slot-limits on walleyes and northern:

Slot limits need to be specifically designed for each
lake, there is no “one size fits all. ” In deciding to
install slot limits, we have to consider how many
fish that are now caught and kept would be caught
and released with a slot limit. In-as-much-as fishing
on Washburn has not been great, the answer is
probably, “not very many.” Given that, it doesn't
seem to make much sense in establishing a program
that will cause aggravation while not generating
much in results. Education is the key...keep
communicating about catch and release..
* Bass increasing? If so, implications:

While some think the bass population is increasing,
there is no hard evidence to that effect. It would not
be unusual for this to happen as a lake goes through
it's life cycle. And, if true, studies in Wisconsin
would seem to indicate that there will be a
detrimental effect on the walleye population...as the
bass population increases the walleye population
seems to decrease. There is really nothing to be
done about this. Learn to enjoy bass fishing.

¢  The only currently planned DNR work for this
summer on our lake will be the Fall electro-fishing
for walleye year of the young. Netting studies are

being done on a 3 year rotating basis.

Report prepared by John Harris
Submitted by Harold Cazier
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We would (liKe to thank these businesses ﬁJr sponsoring our Newsletter.

Please support them 6y using their services.

LICENSED  BONDED e INSURED

Licensed e Bonded e Insured

American Eagle
Security Systems, Inc.

Al’Ss Sewer

218-566-1000 Roto-Rooter & Steam Thawing
Tom Schneider
114 3rd Ave. SE
Remer,MN ss612.9726 | (218) 792-5700 33005 State Highway 6
Kendall Tschida e-mail: ameagle@means.net  (800) 813-9515 Crosby, MN 56441

TO BOTH OUR NEW SPONSORS
AND OUR LOYAL, |

LONG TIME SPONSORS...

Computer Have You Dazed and Confused?

Lakes Area Software Consultingdw

Brenda Steidler Phone: (218) 682-3050
THANK YOU! lascminn@gmail.com Cell: (218) 821-1358

Training e Troubleshootlng e Networks Computer Purchasing Services |

Meri Lysne, Broker
Visit My Website: BAR BINGO

www.vacationlandrealtyinc.com
E-mail: meri@brainerd.net Tuesday at the Village Inn

9 124|44(59]|62

. 6437 County Road 58 | Wednesday at the Log Cabin Bar
_Vacationland | / .

12|23|37}50{73

Business: 218-792-5365

5|16~ 48|72

UG, W Jeuns Friday at Granny's
Realty, Inc.

Toll Free: 800-792-5365 |
Fax: 218-792-5178

Cell- 218-820-6588 Outing Chamber of Commerce

4 |27140|57|66

6 |20|33}49{70

Home: 218-792-5526 License #A02769

| @ Counfy Construction

Site Evaluation and Inspection
Septic Systems e Site Design e Site Excavation
Backhoe and Dozer Work e Landscaping [ o m?:;;:ﬂgﬁiger
i k e Sand Gra
Btk VK ' R0k = DENG & Gravsl Fax (218) 792-5681 (218) 792-5680
| Dan Switzer, Owner Bus. (218) 7925666 | mradel@unitybanking.com
MPCA #2205  Outing, MN 56662 o Cel (877 ) 480-7354 | e liniyaming com

The Strength of Community

UNITY
BANK

Cmsby & Emily & Outing

PO Box 8
Outing, MN 56662

Lake Country A Full Line Furniture Store
3 218-765-4082
Grocery & quuor Store 31876 County Road 3 e Crosslake. MN 56442

Fresh Subs » Homemade Pizzas ¢ Fresh Meat & Deli
Cold Beer & Liquor ® 8.99 Greeting Cards :
Home Smoked Baby Back Ribs i
And As Always The Best Customers Around ‘

ireat
Furniture

(218) 792-5859 |

Downtown Outing




We would liKe to thank these businesses for sponsoring our Newsletter.
Please support them by usu_tg their services.

The Painter Rester Pumbing and Heating Inc.

Residential and Commercial
Plumbing, Heating and Air Conditioning
*24 Hour Emergency Service*
218-566-2314 or 888-566-2314
Fax: 218-566-3759

2 1 8 2 32 34 5 0 Robin & Mike Lucas, Owners o743 Sate Higlr;gyBizO1r;§

Remer, MN 56672

Commerciai & Residential
22 Years of Experience

S SN — e

Open 7 days a week |
Mon-Sat 11am - lam AI RB
(218) 763-4402 Sun 12pm - 1am E F AN I(
CONSTRUCTION
Happy Hour

S5pm - 7pm Customer Oriented

9
qraﬂn S On & Off Sale Quality Conscious

Garages ¢ Pole Barns e Decks ¢ Additions
Bar & Gnll Game Rosm (218) 792-5510

Spnng Install Fall Removal

OLDS

| Olds Lift & Dock Service
‘ Design © New & Used Sales ® Consulting ® Repair
‘ Delivery ® Moving ® Relocating

>© Brian & Becky Olds <>< .

7823 CR 58 NE e QOuting, MN 56662
218-792-5311
bribecca@brainerd.net

ON THE LAKE SINCE 1937! .

Jim Eisler :
Manager/Broker Associate £
GRI %

% 88
Direct Dial: (218) 825-3632 Brainerd Crossiake
Toll Free: (800) 285-1235 eliwood Drive
Fax (2188253636 Ry SRS
Email.  jimeisler@edinarealty.com

www.edinarealty.com

YOUR HOST:

Elane STEFAN ELECTRIC, INC.
‘ ks Andy Stefan - Owner
‘ 209 Main Street East Residential ® Commercial

P.O. Box 160

Licensed, Bonded, Insured
Phone: 218 566-4646

Remer, MN 56672 |

The place to stay when E-mail: remermotel@means.net

enjoying the Northland! Web Site: www.remermotel.com Fax: 218 566'4647
(i ?Th ’ General | (CROSSLAKE
mf)ered hef Mesticine VETERINARY | ~ugcen
THE KITCHEN STORE THAT COMES TO YOUR DOOR* = ®Surgery HOSPITAL ASSOCIATION
Shan Eisler e | “haasex ~ Anne C. Haecker, DVM -~
INDEPENDENT SENIOR EXECUTIVE i e Dentist
SALES DIRECTOR shan@shanskitchen.com [ ry
www.shanskitchen.com | g 35668 County Road #3
. eRadiology Crosslake, MN 56442
Call for your free catalog! ' (218) 692-4400

Free shipping when you mention LWA! . *Endoscopy | Fax: (218) 692-4405




We would (ike to thanK these businesses for sponsoring our Newsletter.
Please support tﬁem by u.smg their services.

Sl OWLET CABINS

=t ';.-,.g»:mh &-_&\a%

o c on Roosevelt Lake
Sunsezoﬂfl[[ OUTING, MINNESOTA
green use Cabin Rental

803 Sunset Hill Road, Outing, MN > Available Year Round
218-792-5510 Is your Cabin too Small? Eiudusaiinm

ANNUALS, PERENNIALS

SHRUBS & TREES visitors, family and friends...... Call 218/792-5677

|
I
|
| Need accommondatione for summer

Cindy & Dave |
(218) 792-5816

‘Boat Doctor
| UPNORTH
' P.0.Box9, 6761 State 200 NE Phone: (218) 566-2358 | 768 STATE 6 NE, OUTING
Remer, MN 56672 Toll Free: (888) 566-2358 THE BOAT CLEANING SPECIALISTS

www. buildupnorth.com Fax: (218) 566-1610 | DETAILING & SHRINKWRAPPING

Dr. Linda ng,is

The Vlllage Inn Dmmg/ Saloon

Great Food and Drink!
Open 7 Days a Week
Lunch 11:00 am — 5:00 pm

Crosslake KDmt;(erEtanillsg at 5(;00 erh
araoke Every Saturday Night

218.692.1522 il g

TO“ Fl‘ee‘ 877 692 1 522 Y% Mile East of Outing e County Road 58

Don Littleton, Owner

OUTING SAND & GRAVEL

OVER 17 YEARS COMBINED EXPERIENCE IN OUR AREA fgg;?g t‘:cff Ha; dware
= = ate Hwy.
218-792-5932 | Emiy, NN 56447
MON-SAT: 8-4 SUN: CLOSED | Phone: (218) 763-2691
} ALL TYPES OF GENERAL EXCAVATING | FAX: (218) 763-4691
| SITE PREPARATION + REMOVAL OF TREES ¢ YARDS LEVELED | E-mail: emilyace@emily.net
1 DRIVEWAY REPAIR + BASEMENTS, ETC. |
i SEPTIC SYSTEMS + SNOW PLOWING ' u Gary R,ttgers
| OIL CHANGE SERVICE - 4 - Owner
- Heartland Power Sports, Inc.
ARCTIC CAT  Johnson  EVINRUDE  PREMIER Greg & Susan
; Gamble
- Sales = i Owners
Service * Rental -
* ; Eﬂ’lg Grcens Phone: 218-763-2169
218-792-5337 | Foif course Fax: 218-763-2168
Fax: 218-792-5643 | 39966 Refuge Road Cell: 218-820-3044
E-mail: heartind@brainerd.net 56 State Hwy 6 NE | Emily, MN 56447

www.heartlandpowersports.com Outing, MN 56662 | email: emilygreens@tds.net

1-888-200-0540 |



We would like to thank these businesses for sponsoring our Newsletter.
Please support them By using their services.

Dave’s Electric

David Olson
(218) 792-5232
Outmg

Outing Yarn Shop
Handmade Baby Gifts
Soft Yarns ¢ Baby Yarn
Cotton Yarn ¢« Embroidery Floss
Crochet Thread ¢ Needles ¢ Patterns
Craft Supplies ¢ Baby Dolls
In the “Green Building” on County Road 58!
(218) 792-5365 / (800) 792-5365

Call to be sure we’re here!

|
L
|

|
| TRADING COMPANY
-_— EMALY, MBOIESOTA —————

, bp ROOSEVELT STATION
sghte Downtown Outing

24 Hour Gasoline
Convenience Store
Bait ¢ Ice » Propane ¢ Grocery

(218) 792-5332

New Weeres Pontoons
Powered by Mercury 4 Stroke Engines
Rent by the Day, Week or Season

WE ARE A FULL SERVICE MARINE DEALERSHIP

Service / Parts / Accessories / Sales / Rentals
Storage

Land O' Lakes Marine
Outing, MN
218-792-5198

W ;@\

= PONTOON RENTAL www.landolakesmarine.net EA

pontoons@brainerd.net |

THUNDER

Muftisie Lsting Servace

MLS

LAKE REALTY
ﬂents Dennis Stefan, Tom Witherow,

and Denise Green-Anwiler
P.0O.Box 303 - Main Street, Remer, MN 56672

218-566-3100 800-841-7204 Email: tir@means.net
Website: thunderlakerealty.com
(Office located in downtown Remer)

WHAT IS YOUR PROPERTY WORTH?
CALL FORA FREE MARKET ANALYSIS TODAY!

Roosevelt Lake Service

Towing

EQUAL HOUSING
OPPORTUNITY

Retrieving
Landscaping

(218)792-5160 = (800) 575-4963
North of Outing on Hzgh way 6

KERRY L. WATKINS

MN License #4412

218-792-5994
email: kiwcon@brainerd.net

L

CONSTRUCTION
SINCE 1983
New Construction ¢ Remodeling

QUALITY WORK QUALITY PRICE

Owls N' Things

lea Cream o Gifts
Souvenirs ® Coffee ® Latte

Outing, MN (218) 792-56T7
www.owlsnthings.com

Check out our HOME & CABIN next door

Kathy Pfaff, Owner

BRETT HARBERTS & LAURA ODEGAARD, Owners
P.O. Box 384 © 39910 Highway 6 South ® Emily, MN 56447
phone: 218-763-5144 o fax: 218-763-5147
Website: www.rusticrivertradingcompany.com

B STIC

Beaut y Inv My_'Baoky—_ awd

North-Hwy. 6

2 O ; MN
Elen Thielen “ag,uwm
Owner/Operator (218) 792-5982



We would like to thank these businesses for sponsoring our Newsletter.
Please support them by u.smg their services.

1= Shadberry

436 State 6 N.E. Outing, ﬂ”

218.792.5080
Hine CW

AWy Weh e

OFF SALE

- (218)
i 792-5127

- »
| 40 State Hwy 6 ¢ Outing, MN

| Lic. #20101296

orthland
PRESS

Joanne W. Boblett, Publisher
Paul V. Boblett, Editor

Phone: 218-792-5842
Fax: 218-792-5844
Email: northlandpress@brainerd.net

P.O. Box 145
Quting, MN 56662

218-792-5143 |
Fax: 218-792-5241 I

5537 Woods Bay Dr. NE
PAUL & MICHELLE KEMPER P.O.Box 92 |
Outing, MN 56662 |

Becker's |

~ Crosslake Floor Covermg
"Where Quality Counts”

33757 County Road 3
Crosslake, MN 56442 i
(South of Crosslake on County Rd 3, just north of Crosslake Sheetmetal)
Phone: 218-692-4157
Toll Free: 888-692-4157

Be a Sponsor of
Lake Washburn Association's
Newsletter
Contact: Jack Johnson |

Email: Kcaj0214@aol.com |
Home: 612-920-9367  Cabin: 218-792-5432 |

.~ JERRY'S HARDWOOD FLOORS
| (218) 763-3194
Installation

| Sanding
| Refinishing

1 Jerry Martz, Owner

Northiand Radio Fence™

e Containments Systems

¢ Remote Trainers

e Hunting Apparel & Accessories
« Premium Dog Food & Supplies

* Jeff McGrath - Owner / Trainer
Toll Free Crosslake, MN
(866) 721-0505 (218) 692-4364

www.northlandradiofence.com

‘ @tn—m-u

The Lakes Area Premier Pet Resort

Northland Pet Lodge

e Boarding
e Training
. o Pet Supplies
.~ » Daycare

CROSSLAKE, MN (866) 721-0505

Inter in becomin r know

someone who would be interested?

| Contact: Jack Johnson
| Email: Kcaj0214@aol.com |
' Home: 612-920-9367  Cabin: 218-792-5432

or |
Email: LWA@minnesotawaters.org




Rest 1n Peace New State Law - Re: Firewood

Lawrence Pattock fromEastburn Road diéd on A new state law now limits the wood that can be
March 26, at North Memorial Hospital in Robbinsdale brought onto lands administered by the Minnesota
Minnesota, from cardiac arrest, he was 90 years old. DNR, such as State Parks and State Forests. e
Lawrence had been coming up to the Outing Remer Approved firewood would include:

area since the 60's where he purchased a cabin on Lake 1. Firewood offered for sale by vendors currently
Roosevelt and eventually came to Washburn...He loved ondiareonibat-vith His DGE

Washb 1 id that time stood stil y
ki Y mjn i f:tways - a, e S,l : . 2. Firewood offered for sale by vendors who have
there because it felt like heaven to him...He and his wife

Florence who passed in 2003 loved to go to Longyville successfully complcted an applicuisSp -

and shop and eat dinner..They attended the Catholic requiring that two conditions be met:

church in Emily. Lawrence had a great relationship with --The wood must have originated on lands
nature and loved to just be outdoors doing anything and within Minnesota and within 100 miles of the
especially loved to fish...he will always be there in park or forest where it will be used.

spirit. --The vendor must provide a proof of

Ann Pattock Golden Valley Mn. purchase to customers.

3. Kiln-dried wood such as unpainted and

‘Upcfat—: onS toc@ng unstained dimension lumber of kindling that is

Article sent to Northland News by Harold Cazier, free of any metal or foreign substance.

LWA Board Member and Fisheries Committee Chair Thank you for your interest in the Minnesota
Thought you might find the attached photos of use in Department of Natural Resources! -
the paper as a local interest story/photo. To submit comments or request information -

Rt aioliens: about Minnesota Department of Natural Resources

Lake Wasburn Association fisheries committee has

been working very closely with the DNR in hopes of policies or practices, please e-mail

improving the fisheries in Washburn. We are encouraged by info'a dor.state.mn.us.

the cooperation we are getting from the DNR and feel that
others would find this of interest.

This stocking of 500 pounds of walleye fingerlings on
10-30-06 is the second stocking of fingerlings since the
Brainerd DNR fisheries group completed a 5 year study of
the lake which began in 1999. They will be adding another
250 pounds in a week. In the Fall of 05 stocking was done
when 750# of fingerlings were put in the lake. Results from
the electro fishing done by the DNR on 09-28-06 indicated
that Washburn has some active natural reproduction and the
last year's stocking of fingerlings has been effective.

Due to this year's warm and dry weather, fingerling
production in the DNR operated rearing ponds was very
light. The DNR supplements their production with
fingerlings from private growers. Fingerlings placed in
Washburn this year came from Bosek Fisheries, one of
many private growers that help supplement the DNR's
supply.

Both myself and Howard Dutton were present to see the

(Literally) Fish being downloaded into East Basin of Lake
Washbumn.

introduction of these fingerlings to the lake.



MPCA Offers Clean Water Tips

With summer on its way, many Minnesotans will be performing the time honored ritual of opening the lake cabin for the
summer. But with more than 1,000 lakes on the state's impaired waters list, and more being added, cabin owners have extra incentive
to make sure they're taking steps to help protect lakes from pollution. Here are some tips from the Minnesota Pollution Control
Agency to keep in mind for the start of the new season:

4+ Do you keep your shoreline in natural condition? If not maybe this year is the year to make the switch. Simply leaving
an unmown buffer at the shoreline can be a big help to water quality. Also, leaving "emergent” aguatic vegetation (shallow-water
plants) in place provides great habitat for fish.

4+ Avoid fertilizing the lawn. Nutrient runoff is a primary source of water pollution.

+ Take care of your septic tank. Not sure when to get it pumped out? It depends on how much water you use. Seasonal
properties may get by for years without pumping. On the other hand, if you use a lot of water, every three years may not be enough.
Ask your county or University of Minnesota Extension Service.

4+ Protect the waterfow! on your lake by exchanging lead-containing fishing tackle for new, lead-free gear.

4+ When cleaning up outside, remember that backyard garbage burning is illegal statewide, even for cabins. There are some
exceptions to the law, but they're for farmers only. For more information on backyard garbage buming go to www.pca.state.mn.us/
oea/reduce/burnbarrel cfm. For more information on obtaining the appropriate permit for burning approved vegetation, contact your
local fire marshal or Department of Natural Resources office.

4+ Don't drain last year's gas from the mower or outboard onto the ground; use it up by mixing with fresh fuel.

4+ Does your lake have a lake association? Consider joining it or starting one. Water quality is one of the primary concerns
for such groups.

4 Become a volunteer water monitor. MPCA has volunteer monitoring programs for both lakes and streams and would love
to hear from you.

Minnesotans love our lakes. Keeping them clean is everybody's job. For more information on how to protect lakes and
improve water quality, check the Minnesota Pollution Control Agency's website at www pca.state. mn.us/water/lake html.

DNR Question of the Week

- Wayne Mueller, DNR Aquatic Plant Specialist

Q: Weedrollers have become a popular tool for eliminating unwanted
vegetation along the shoreline, especially in the Brainerd Lakes area. What
sort of problems do they cause for fish and water quality?

‘ A: Mechanical devices, such as weedrollers, are commonly used to control
DEPARTMENT OF
| NATURAL RESOURCES |

these devices, however. Although they can be an effective method of controlling vegetation, these

aquatic vegetation in public waters and their use is regulated by the DNR

through the issuing of permits. Not all sites are suitable for the operation of

machines can have a negative impact on lakes, which is an area of concern when it comes to lake
management. The potentially harmful affects of the loss of aquatic plants are felt by a wide variety of
species, including waterfowl, invertebrates, amphibians and fish. Specifically weedrollers can decrease
water clairty by displacing sediment and destroy fish spawning beds and nursery areas, and potentially
impact recreational activities. Lakeshore owners should be aware of these tradeoffs when considering
using such devices. A proper permit should be obtained before using any mechanical vegetation removal
device.




LWA Website

You may have noticed our
website is not up to date and by now
you may not be able to reach the
site. This is due to the fact that our
web host, the old Minnesota Lakes Org.,
which has become Minnesota Waters, is
re-doing their complete system. We are
currently studying the new system
requirements and hope to have a new
LWA site up and running some time this
summer. Stay tuned for more
information.

The new website address is:

www.minnesotawaters.ora/L WA

The new email address will be:
LWA(@minnesotawaters.org

PLEASE WAIT UNTIL
MID-JUNE BEFORE USING.

Conservation Easements—Good Tax,
Planning Tool!

Want to save some money on taxes, and maintain your privacy on your
property for generations to come?

One option available to you is a conservation easement.

Think of your property rights as a bundle of sticks. One stick allows you to
build on the lot. Another allows you to harvest timber or minerals. A third
might be the right to hunt. You can give any of these rights away, and get a
tax deduction. l

An example might be that you own 20 Acres and 400 frontage on the
lake. Your cabin and guest cabin only occupy 200 feet of frontage and you
do not want to have more structures on the land. You would give an
easement to a non-profit which was that you would not subdivide and build
any structures on the undeveloped portion of the lot.

Why would you do this! Well, the tax code allows you a charitable tax
deduction equal to the loss in value you suffered when you gave away the
easement. So back to our example. Say the market value of your land and
buildings before recording an easement was $1,000,000. After recording the
easement(s) your land was estimated to have a value of $600,000. The
difference of $400,000 is a tax deduction which you can use on your tax
return. Depending on your tax situation that deduction might be worth over
$150,000 in real cash savings on your tax bill.

Where do you start? Contact Ted Johnson (612 619 6533) and I can
discuss your situation with you.

Lake Washburn Association
-
Newslettep
Box 26 * Outing * MN * 56662 i

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED
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Glen Goodwin


